RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

July 27th, 2021

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

VISITORS: Ed Monroe, Tim May, Don Watkins, BJ Cottrill, Bryan Tackett

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$8,506.00 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6227	Englefield Oil Co.	\$165.61
6228	Auditor of State	\$184.50
6229	Mar-Zane Inc.	\$168.75
6230	ZEMBA BROS, INC	\$125.00
6231	MVM COMPANY	\$545.00
6232	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6233	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6234	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6235	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6236	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$557.06
6237	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,046.58
6238	JOHN E HOFFER	\$437.59
6239	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$727.74
6240	STUART MACK	\$608.87
6241	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$308.11
6242	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$726.62
6243	DONALD W WATKINS	\$516.09
		\$8,506.00

Guest Speaker Bryan Tackett was present to discuss a water run off situation at 15726 Beech Rd. He informed the trustees the owner has filed a claim with small claims court. He explained the situation to the trustees and asked about the ditching on and around the property. Trustee Hupp requested copies of the court documents.

FIRE FO had second resolution required to put the fire levy on the ballot. Trustee Vanburen made a motion to accept the resolution. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. All in favor. Full resolution on file with the FO.

Trustee discussed the township's fire officer position. Trustee Hupp feels each of the 3 fire departments should have their own officer which serves their designated area of the township. Trustees will discuss further. **SAFETY** Trustees discussed the purchase of a large blower to blow cut grass out of the road way.

ZONING INSPECTOR: Barb Selegue reported she had 4 permits. There was also a discussion about driveway permits. We currently charge \$200 for the permit which covers the labor for the culvert install. Residents should supply materials.

NEW BUSINESS Trustees discussed more funds available similar to the Cares Act Funds. Board discussed whether or not they should apply. Trustee Mack made a motion to apply for the funds. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. All in favor.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS:</u> Salt building- Trustee Mack will work on getting prints made up

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren. With business complete, the board adjourned at 8:15pm.

Ben Hupp-President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer